
2020 Street & Utility Project – Dawson, MN

*Updated 3-29-21*

Project Area:

1. Phase 1: The only area that will be worked on in 2020 is the SE area of the project. This area 

includes everything East of 5th St and South of Linden Street(including Linden).

2. Phase 2A: Due to favorable weather it was determined that more work could be completed this 

year(2020), so the streets of 2nd through 4th from Linden up to Maple were included with this 
year’s portion of the project. 

3. Phase 2B: All remaining areas not completed in Phase 2A located North of Elm Street and East 

of 5th Street will start in the spring. 

4. Phase 3: The remaining project areas West of 5th Street will be worked on in 2021, likely mid to
late summer.

Work Completed:

1. The smoke testing has been completed. 

2. Traffic control and some erosion control has been set up, and will be maintained consistently 
throughout the project by the contractor. 

3. Most of the tree removals in this phase have been completed. The street has been ground up and the 
temporary water system has been set up.

4. Linden (from 2nd to 5th) and 2nd St (from Linden to Walnut) utilities have been installed and the 
street has been brought up to gravel grade.

5. Utilities have been installed on 3rd (from Linden to Walnut), and work continues on 4th (from Linden
to Walnut).

6. 1st, Walnut, and Chestnut street surfaces have been ground up.

7. Almost all of the underground utilities in the phase 1 area are completed, and crews have made 
progress in installing concrete curb & gutter. 

8. Due to favorable weather the contractor decided to extend into the 2nd phase, removing the asphalt 

surface and installing utilities on 1st-4th from Linden up to Maple (not including maple)

9. Phase 1 has been paved with the base layer of pavement. Another layer of pavement will be placed in
2021.

10. The underground and street base work of Phase 2A has been mostly completed. Curb & Gutter and 
paving will follow once conditions allow for it.

11. Trees in remaining areas have been marked for removal.



Upcoming Work: *schedule may change depending on weather or other circumstances*

1. Week Starting 3-28-21: Temporary water lines will be set up, as well as signing and some 
preventative erosion control.

2. Week starting 4-4-21: Streets East of 5th Street and North of Maple St (including Maple) will be 
ground up and recompacted in preparation of underground utility work. 

3. Week starting 4-11-21: Underground utility work will begin on 1st and 3rd streets, picking up where 
the crew left off last year. 


